May 2013

Crankshaft Journal

The News Letter of the Central Fraser Valley Chapter of the Vintage Car Club of Canada



1967 Mercury

Minutes of the General Meeting held May 1, 2013 for the Central Fraser Valley Chapter of the Vintage Car Club of Canada.

Meeting was opened at 7:35 by President Gord Taylor

No Guests tonight.

No new cars but Al Bencze reports a new top on an old car and his son has picked up a 1964 Buick Riviera.

Motion to accept previous month's minutes; moved by Mike McVey, seconded by Lois Wilson.

Membership; Rick Unger reports that we have 84 members.

Name tag draw; Larry Perkins. Not present so the pot grows to \$10.00 for next month.

Enticement (50/50) Bonus; Terry Johnson picked up this month's enticement of \$72.00

Events and activities committee report;

The 1st Annual Country Car Show at Otter Co-op was an amazing major success. John Jackman has a huge thank you to everyone who helped out. The committee was a sincere, fun loving, hard working group who made it come together. The one word from John to describe the show is "Fantastic".

Thank you to Larry Allenson for the use of his truck. There was lots of press for us due to this special truck. The Province had a ½ page write-up from Nigel Matthews, the Sun 1/2 page write-up was thanks to Cam Hutchins and the Langley Times had a big write-up thanks to Otter Co-op.

Hats are off to the staff and management of Otter Co-op for helping make this a big success. They went out of their way to help and make things work.

Thank you to Ron Eyben and the entertainment committee thank you to the entertainment; Madame Butterfly had faces of all ages painted and festive, the 20 member choir from Mission who donated their time.

When all was said and done we raised from; Entrance fees \$1300.00, Chinese Auction \$1700.00 and Food sales \$3400.00. So, minus our expenses we banked a grand total of \$4990.00. WOW! Congratulations to all who put in so much effort and a huge thank you to John Jackman for spearheading this for us and going the extra miles to make this work.

George reports the food was great, thank you to everyone who pitched in everywhere there was an extra body needed. There are a few tweaks needed for next year, different set up, a bit more food and couple of extra bodies. The Co-op staff were extremely helpful, the butcher, baker, manager and all of the staff. Thank you for all your help.

Ron Morris reports there were a few people who had some problem reading and following the signs to start with but everything eventually got sorted out. Thank you to all

the volunteers who pitched in to help park cars. There were 67 cars on Saturday and 100 on Sunday. There were cars parking down 248th.

Feed-back from Otter Co-op has been positive. They were extremely happy with the way everything went and hope we come back next year. They are a huge supporter of the community and local clubs so hopefully the members will get out and remember to support the Co-op.

If anyone has copies of the write-ups from any of the newspapers please forward them to Lois for the scrapbook.

Correspondence has been plentiful; U-line and Truck-n-Tow catalogues, Jack Anderson Charity Auto Auction and Sale in Olds Alberta, June 21 – 23, Model A Sunday, June 2 in Fort Langley, A & W Cruisin' for a Cause MS fund raiser August 22 at all A&W's, Friday Nite Cruise Nites in Mission on Lougheed Hwy starting May 31 at 5 pm., June 16, Old Car Sunday in the Park, A & W coupons,

Model A Ford Swap Meet in Langley September 14, Vancouver Collector Car Sale and Auction June 22 and 23 at the PNE grounds and, the KMS Tool Catalogue.

John Jackman has added an article from the Vintage Car Magazine for April /May 2013 Scrapbook Museum. Part of the article was about the Rossland Transportation Society proving the superiority of Mopar. John says that "what was true about them in 1936 is still very true". The gist of the story is that Dodges haven't changed since 1936. You'll just have to read the whole story for yourselves.

Congratulations and thank you for the following year bar recipients; Leo Ferrero – 5 years, Glenn and Janice Irwin – 10 years, Irv and Valerie Janzen – 10 years, Dave and Joan Penner – 10 years, Tom and Marion Wiebe – 10 years, Al and Lis Bencze – 15 years, Noel and Carol Cleveland – 15 years and Neil and Lucy Eyben – 20 years.

Thank you to Jean Clingwall for all her hard work with bookkeeping and the organizing dates.

The 70 Mile House camp-out will coincide with 100 Mile House Hot July Nights Car Show. Arrive Friday night, a country drive to 100 Mile on Saturday, and leave for home on Sunday, with stops of interest for anyone who wants to drive with the pack. The sign-up sheet was sent around.

Ron Morris has set up a June 2nd US Brunch and tour. You will need your passports to meet for brunch at The Nuthouse in Lynden at 9:30 and then a drive and the Studebaker Museum. More information will come through email and Earl.

PNE show and Shine up date; There has been an email sent out clarifying the changes to this event. This is not during the PNE, it is endorsed by the NAACC and they are trying to make it more attractive for groups. Cars do not need to be left overnight and there can be different cars for both Saturday and Sunday. This is a private enterprise, check out www.vancouvercollectorcars.com.

Treasures report; Jean is currently undergoing treatment so until she is back Gord will look after the treasury.

The question has been raised in regard to the Otter Co-op fund raiser last weekend, "what were we donating to?" Are we interested in donating to a charity, which one, and how much? Gord will bring this to the directors meeting for further discussion.

Earl reminds everyone, if you have photos you'd like to share please send them as an email attachment and he will add them to the Crankshaft or forward them to Richard Heyman for the website.

New business; Terry is hosting a Garage tour and BBQ for a car club from Arizona and invites us to bring out our cars for a show. There will be more details in the email.

Canada Day Parades; are we going again this year? The theme this year is Wild West. It will be discussed at the Directors meeting and brought forward at the next meeting.

Upcoming events; Leroy and George have put together a short drive for those who cannot attend the 2013 May Tour in Kamloops. Watch the Crankshaft for more details.

Cars and Fun in the Valley May Tour 2015; report by Jack Woolard. The 4th planning meeting was held at Leroy and Jean Clingwall's home on April 20th. Unfortunately Leroy couldn't join us but it was a good meeting. Volunteers have been found for more of the items on our needed list and a timeline will be put together for the next meeting. A sample budget will be put together and we still need a logo. Kamloops will have the old ambulance running in time for the 2013 May Tour. It's been 8 years since it left Jacks backyard.

Dave Penner spoke about the Peachland World of Wheels cars show on the May long weekend. For more information on this contact Dave.

There is a Mother's Day family fish hatchery release at Stoney Creek in Clayburn. Begins at about 12:00 noon.

Ron has put together a \$20.00 Regalia Package consisting of; a dash plaque, a key fob, a lapel pin and a bumper badge. See Ron if you would like to purchase one of these packages. Also note, the price on the National dash plaque stated in last month's Crankshaft is incorrect.

Upcoming May Day parades; Bradner and Fort Langley will both be hosting May Day Parades if anyone is interested.

Motion to adjourn at 8:30 pm.

Ladies breakfast on May 15th at The Pantry on Marshall Rd and Men's coffee is on at Leroy's for those who can't make the ladies breakfast.

Respectfully submitted; Robyn Ferenczi, Secretary.

Internet

Richard Heyman is doing a great job with our website. To access it go to the bar on top of the internet page and type in www.vccc.com, which should bring up the Vintage Car Club of Canada website, then click on Chapters A-M and then onto Central Fraser Valley. Work your way through the different headings. If you have something you would like to contribute or would like to see on the site, please contact Richard Heyman.

Harrison Auto Events List <u>www.autoeventlist.com</u>

Special Vehicle Association of BC <u>www.sva.bc.ca/</u>

Vintage Car Club of Canada <u>www.vccc.com</u>

Good & Welfare

Our first Otter Co-op Car show was an overwhelming success. Thank you to John Jackman and all his volunteers and the Otter Co-op.

Found on Saturday at the Otter Co-op Car Show- a CFVVCC Cap (has ambulance & LQMA Langley pins on it). Contact Ray Lamb @ 604-857-5018

May 2015 Tour Committee

Chairman	Jack Woolard	Co- Chair	Ray Lamb

Secretary Linda Lamb Treasurer Susan Shull

Registration Jean Clingwall Catering George Coupland

Road tours Leroy Clingwall Art & Vicky Hoock

Goodie bags Robyn Ferenczi Ladies Events Lilah Warren

Fundraising Diane & Willie Wright Tech Session Don Warren

Tour Book Earl Smith

Tools or Expertise You Would be Willing to Share

Name	Phone	Tools or Expertise
Bob Ferenczi	604-615-1908	Inspection Camera

Equipment Inventory

Over the years the club has purchased a variety of items like signs, canopies, coffee making equipment and many other things. We, the present executive, do not know what we own or where it is located. This would save us from making duplicate purchases and also, if anyone wanted to borrow something we would know who to talk to. I will attempt to create an equipment list and publish it monthly in the Crankshaft Journal so everyone knows what we own and how to access it. This will take a while to establish and I cannot do it without everyone's help. I will start the list and hopefully you can let me know if you have anything that belongs to the club.

You can contact me at earlsmith@telus.net or 604-864-9849

	_
Gord Taylor	Fold up canopies, projector
Ken Pasaluko	Coffee making equipment
Frank Nicolette	PA System
Lois Wilson	Scrapbooks
Terry Johnson or Art Hoock	Photo albums, Rainy Day Book
Ron Eyben	Approx. 30 pink traffic vests, 14 traffic cones, 2 tent canopies, a 4'x4' coroplast with Vintage Car Club emblem, 12 sets magnetic chapter door signs, Road signs for Old Car Sunday, materials for lining park for Old Car Sunday.
Stu Campbell	Valve cover race track
Rick Unger	Club Banners
Bob Ferenczi	Projector Screen
	Club Portable Radios
Jean Smith	Club Financial Records

Needs and Leads

Wanted

1948 Chev Car Grille, 2door assist straps Rick Unger 604-854-3584

39 Ford Banjo Steering Wheel Richard Heyman 604-826-6946

1965 Chevelle	Dana Stagg	604-838-4747
Restorable Motorcycles	Dana Stagg	604-838-4747
Model 'A' parts & accessories	Noel Cleveland	604-574-5859
1939 Ford "Banjo Steering Wheel"	Richard Heyman	604-826-6946
1955 Chevy 2 Dr.	Cindy Ouimet	604-856-8427
1981 Jimmy or Blazer 2 wd Hot Rod	Rick Unger	604-854-3584

For Sale

1931 Ford Roadster	Henry Lehn	604-859-8745
Pair fog lights \$50, 57 Chev Assembly Mainline fuel filter C/w replacement cartridge	· ·	604-859-4537
1939 Chrysler New Yorker	John Jackman	604-534-1855

Please NoteI remove these ads after 4 months. Please feel free to re run them.

Upcoming events

May 24 th - 25 th	Costal Swap Meet, Abbotsford, Tradex
May 30 th	A&W Maple Ridge Cruise-In Opening
June 1 st	Kamloops Swap Meet, Logan Lake, BC
June 2 nd	Model "A" Sunday, Fort Langley
June 6 th – 9 th	W. Can. Vintage Trailer Revival, Mission
June 13 th – 17 th	NHRA Nationals, Mission
June 16 th	Old Car Sunday in the Park, Mission, BC
June 22 nd - 23 rd	Vancouver Collector Car Show & Auction at the PNE Fairground.
June 23 rd	Chilliwack Show & Shine
June 29 th	Sumas Wa., Community days Car Show

Ladies Breakfast

Ladies breakfast meeting will be held on May 15th, at the ABC Restaurant on Marshall Road at 9:30 am. Any questions call Linda Lamb at 604-857-5018. All club ladies welcome.

Men's Coffee

Coffee will be held at Leroy & Jean's house on May 15th, with a 9:30 am start....2048 Orchard Drive, Abbotsford.

VCCC Regalia available

Bumper Badges	.15.00
Jacket Crest	5.00
Hat Crest	4.00
Lapel Pin	4.00
Window Decal	1.00

CFV Regalia available

Bumper Badges	.15.00
Bar Badge	3.00
Key Fob	3.00
Lapel Pin	2.00
Four piece Club set	. 20.00

Please contact Ron Morris to purchase any of these items.

The Central Fraser Valley Chapter of the Vintage Car Club of Canada 2013 Executive Committee

Club President Gordon Taylor

Vice President Rick Unger

Secretary Robyn Ferenczi

Treasurer Jean Smith

Directors Leroy Clingwall Al Kuhn

Peter Quimet Bob Ferenczi

George Copeland Terry Johnson

Earl Smith David Graham

Don Warren

Vintage Car Reporter Rick Unger

Sunshine Person Jean Clingwall

Events and Activities Leroy Clingwall George Coupland

Refreshments Ken Pasaluka

Governor Ray Lamb

Computer Liaisons Richard Heyman

Internal Communications Earl Smith

Chairs for May 2015 Tour Jack Woolard Ray Lamb

Email address <u>info@fraservalley.vccc.com</u> or <u>cfv_vccsecretary@hotmail.ca</u>

P.O. Box 542 Abbotsford, BC, V2S 6Z8

The Club meets on the first Wednesday each month at 7:30 PM in the Gallery Room, Ag-Rec. Building, 32470 Haida Drive, Abbotsford. No Formal meetings July & August.

Visitors are welcome.